
 

 
 

Lightning Creek Ski Club 
Dec 10, 2021 

6:00 PM 
 
 
Attendance: Falko Kadenbach, Michelle Klapatiuk, Rene Tudhope, Kristyna Tomek, Karcsi Peter, Michelle Delaney, 
Julie Backer, Jennifer Boudreau, Dave Frappier 
 
Regrets: Sean Scallion, Marianne Van Leusden 
 
 

President’s Report 
We have decent sized groups this year with up to 57 participants. We are a bit tight on coaching 
staff and will need to make things work with the few spares that we have. Some club cabin 
maintenance has been done. Michelle K did a big clean up this past weekend and Tyler was able 
to help replace the cracked glass. There is additional building maintenance to be done this 
winter which will require some volunteers. Signs and banners are being updated with current 
sponsors. Our calendar will also be updated as race dates are finalized. Sponsors were updated 
on the email signature and the website has been updated as coaching bios have come in. Will 
continue to work on it. Some efforts will be needed over the next season or two to train up the 
next generation of people in certain areas to take over volunteers that are phasing out of the 
club. Someone to learn and take over timing from Mike will be needed. Our upcoming officials 
course should help us along there.  
We had good enthusiasm and energy from the alpine team, who started up this past weekend.  
 

Nancy Greene Repot 
 

We’ll be updating our inventory for gear.  
 

Treasurer’s Report 
 
 
Chequing account: $ 60 500 
Gaming account: $ 9800 



 
 

Registrar Report 
 

Ski Assessment / Registration Process—we will have to see how some of the participants. 
Registration has gone well overall. There will be some refunds and other extra invoices coming 
in depending on what program kids end up falling in after assessment day and as we finalize 
registrations. The treasurer is to be notified to look out for payment changes.  
 
Registration/assessment process for next year: instead of forwarding new registrations to 
Falko, there will be an email response for those who have failed the pre-assessment form to 
come to assessment day to be further evaluated for placement by coaches.  

 
Alpine Report 

Alpine has started up as of last weekend. There are lots of on-snow days coming up over winter 
break. There are currently 26 kids on the high school teams being coached by Mike and John. 
There was a parent meeting. Location for provincials is still pending. Kimberly is the first out of 
town race, accommodation has been booked.  
 

 
 
Next Meeting: January 12

th
 at 6:30. 

 
Adjourned: 7:20 
 
Reviewed by:  

 
 
 
 


